

PRINCE OF WALES

PRIMARY SCHOOL

Newsletter 12th October 2018

Listening Excellence Attitude Respect Negotiate Enjoy Responsible Support

Prince of Wales Primary School invites you to

Cultural Evening 2018



Dress in a cultural outfit or dress in the colours of a flag.

No football kits.

Thursday 18th October 2018 2.30pm-4:30pm Square hall



Let's celebrate all the different nationalities that enrich our school community.

Cultural Evening

Thursday 18th October from 2:30pm to 4:30pm

We look forward to another enjoyable and relaxed Cultural Evening with you next Thursday.

IMPORTANT: NEW SCHOOL MAIL PROVIDER



A letter will be going home to explain that our current mail and text provider has merged with ParentMail. You will receive a request to register. Please do

this and download the app so that you can receive school communications. Thank you.

Sent: 12 October 2018 10:10

To: Ingrid Adams

Subject: Train journey

Hi,

Well done Year 5

I've just shared a train with students from your school, getting on at Enfield Lock to Stratford and they were so well behaved! Well done to the school and kids and parents. They were great!

Best

Lisa

Brilliant Book of the week

Aron 3T shared and read out a piece of poetry in assembly.





Start time has changed to accommodate parents who collect at 2:30pm



Our Value for this October is **Compassion and Love**.

These pupils modelled the value this week:

Alek 4R, Chloe 6L, Daniella 1K, Efo 6W, Essa 2Th, Isa 2A, Jeannelya 4F, Jody 1T, Kwasi 6B, Lemuel 2T, Lila 1Ti, Naz 3R, Shifa 3F, Tuana 4G

Attendance this week

1K 98.46% 2A 94.23% 3F 95.52% 4F 97.93% 5H 97.93% 6B 97.93% 1T 91.85% 2T 98.40% 3R 97.93% 4G 98.15% 5Ha 94.81% 6L 97.86% 1Ti 95.38% 2Th 92.40% 3T 94.33% 4R 91.03% 5T 90.00% 6W 99.26%

Well done to **1K and 6W** for best attendance this week. Overall attendance since September: **95.71%**





Open night on 30th October from 5:30pm to 7:30pm

We are pleased that Girlguiding is back at the St Peters and St Pauls Hall on Ordnance Road. A taster session takes place on Tuesday 30th October.

Rainbow is for girls age 5 to 7 and Brownies for girls age 7 to 10.

School Development Plan priorities for 2018 - 2019

Key Action 1 To meet or exceed National Expectations in attainment and progress

- To provide more opportunities for greater depth in reading and maths
- To use drama as an effective strategy to improve speaking, listening and writing (D4W)
- To use speaking as an effective strategy to improve writing (T4W)
- To improve parental engagement in EYFS
- Lilac trained staff to share strategies to support advanced bi-lingual learners
- To improve the whole school approach to the teaching of handwriting and spelling
- To participate in cross school moderations
- To motivate learners through learning outdoors
- To increase parental involvement in pupils' learning (incl. Cafes 4 All)
- To support teachers to improve the quality of PE lessons.
- To improve teachers' confidence in the delivery of music
- Trial International Dyslexia Learning (IDL) reading and spelling computer program

Key Action 2 Introduce end of school day 2.30pm - 3.30pm enrichment

- Ensure smooth transition at the start and end of each session.
- Ensure school budget not adversely affected by enrichment
- Review procedures for pupils sign up and arranging groups in time for Spring, Summer and Autumn '19 activities.
- Review impact of the new school day and enrichment on staff and pupils

Key Action 3 Reduce persistent absence and exclusions

- To improve the emotional well-being of pupils and create closer links with parents / carers (incl Sandwell Charter Mark)
- Communicate more regularly with parents

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 2018/2019		This has been changed so the parents collecting at 2.30p
Thursday 18 th November	Cultural evening 2:30pm — 4:30pm	don't have to come back.
Monday 22 nd — Fri 26 th October	Half term	
Monday 29 th October	Inset day — School closed	
Thursday I st November	Parents Evening 2.45pm — 6.25pm	
Tuesday 30 th — 2 nd Nov	Year I Bikeability	
Wednesday 7 th November	Year I Cinema	
Thursday 8 th November	Year 5 Millfield Theatre	
Friday 9 th November	Year 5 & 6 Cinema	
Wednesday 14 th November	Year 3 & 4 Cinema	
Thursday 22 nd November	Year 2 Cinema	
Tuesday II th December	Royal Opera House	
Friday 21st December	Finish at 1:30pm for Christmas	
Monday 24 th Dec — Fri 4 th Jan 2019	Christmas break	
Monday 7 th January	Return to school	
Thursday 24 th January	Inset day/parent review day	
Monday 18 th — Fri 22 nd February	Half term	
Monday 8 th April — Monday 22 nd April	Easter Holidays	
Monday 6 th May	Bank Holiday	
Monday 27 th — Fri 31 st May	Half term	
Friday 19 th July	Finish at 1.30pm for the summer holidays	
Monday 22 nd July	Inset day — School closed	
Tuesday 23 rd July	Inset day — School closed	

Do you use technology to keep an eye on your kids? If so, I'd like to talk to you!

My name is Courtney, and I am a PhD student at Royal Holloway University of London.

If you are a parent/primary carer with at least one child age 5 to 16 and you use any form of technology to keep an eye on your kids (mobile, apps, smart products, etc.), I would love to talk with you and your family for my PhD research.

Please contact me at courtney.hagen.ford.2014@live.rhul.ac.uk if you are interested.







Nurturing Your Child's Resilience



Research indicates that being resilient has enormous benefits; not only does it increase emotional well-being but it also enhances educational and work success. This workshop will explore resilience and discuss ways in which

we can all support children to become more resilient.

Thursday 18th
October 2018

9.00am — 10.30am
FREE to families at
ETSP schools

The ETSP invite you to a 'Nurturing Your Child's Resilience' workshop delivered by Ana da Cunha Lewin, Programme Director, Department of Psychological Sciences at Birkbeck, University of London.

Venue: St Michael's CE Primary School, Brigadier Hill, Enfield EN2 oNB

The presentation will last for about an hour with a further half hour for questions. Ana is very approachable and incredibly knowledgeable and we highly recommend this workshop. Places will be limited so book soon!

To confirm your place please contact St Michael's School office: T: 020 8363 2724 or E: admin@st-michaels.enfield.sch.uk

Parking is available in surrounding residential roads.





DO IT FOR YOURSELF!

A supportive tutor group where you will build a team to provide

a fun, safe atmosphere

in your own new STAY & PLAY group.
Previous participants are now running their own groups. Many have also gone on to become more active in their local community, have taken on other training opportunities, and some are now in paid employment.



12 short workshops will help you

- find out more about how children learn while they play,
- + form new friendships and support networks,
- + become active in your community,
- gain experience, knowledge, skills, and confidence,
- + complete NCFE accreditation,
- build your CV for future study / job opportunities.

Every participant will have the opportunity to pursue additional FREE training in paediatric first aid, advanced budgeting, food hygiene, fundraising, & business planning.

FREE ACCREDITED WORKSHOP PROGRAMME

Open to all mums, dads and carers of pre-school children

PREPARE FOR A NEW QUALIFICATION
Get the knowledge and confidence
at these workshops!
(See inside leaflet)

START A NEW STAY & PLAY GROUP

To complete your training & receive accreditation you will complete 10 hours of volunteering at your own 'stay and play' group.

12 Workshops on Tuesday mornings from 9am - 12.30pm at Honilands Primary School Lovell Road, EN1 4RE

STARTING 6th November 2018

For more information
Contact
Mario Lopez Goicoechea at Honilands School
Phone no. 01 992 701 012 ext. 2330
Mobile no. 07 507 926 564
or email Cigdem Hasan at Enfield Voluntary Action

This learning programme has been devised by Enfield Voluntary Action and is delivered in partnership with Aspire2B.

c.hasan@enfieldva.org.uk







LOTTERY FUNDED

MUMS, DADS & CARERS
ARE

DOING IT FOR THEMSELVES!



FREE ACCREDITED
WORKSHOP PROGRAMME

A unique opportunity to develop the knowledge, skills, & confidence to start a new STAY & PLAY group in February 2019 and prepare for a new qualification.

Creche provided while you learn!



Week 2 | 20th November 2018
CHILD DEVELOPMENT THROUGH PLAY

Week 3 | 27th November 2018

BUILDING A TEAM

Week 4 | 4th December 2018

INFORMATION SESSION

Week 5 | 11th December 2018

BUDGETS & PLANNING

A gift for every child

Week 6 | 18th December 2018 SAFEGUARDING CHILDREN



WEEK 1
6th November
2018
COFFEE
& CAKE
Meet your
tutor group







What do previous participants say?

"Both teachers were very lovely. I'm so excited to learn new skills to be a good parent and practitioner"

"I've learnt so much on this course. I've enjoyed every moment .."

"I have learned about health & safety, how to work as a team, ... so much about abuse, neglect, how kids should be brought up. Thank you so much."

START
YOUR
OWN
STAY & PLAY
GROUP
in February
2019



* Small treats for you and your children

Week 7 | 8th January 2019 PROMOTING YOUR GROUP

Week 8 | 15th January 2019

WORKING WELL TOGETHER

A gift for every child

Week 9 | 22nd January 2019

DECISION - MAKING & ORGANISATION SKILLS



Week 10 | 29th January 2019 COMMUNITY NETWORKS

Week 11 | 5th February 2019 MEET THE TEAM at Honilands Primary School

WEEK 12 | 12th February 2019 YOU HAVE COMPLETED YOUR TRAINING!



Celebrate your achievement with your tutor group & children.